Bentleyville Borough Minutes Tuesday, September 07, 2021 7:00 PM at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

Call to Order Pledge of Allegiance

Council President Stan Glowaski asked for a moment of silence for District Attorney Gene Vittone, the people that lost their lives in the floods, and also the service men in Afghanistan who lost their lives.

Roll Call: Present were: Wayne Hite, Bob Paul, Tim Jansante, Stan Glowaski, Roy Larimer, Gary Damich, Tom Brown and Chris Furman. Absent was: Shannon Watson

Business from the Floor: None

Old Business:

A motion to approve the August 03, 2021 meeting minutes was made by Gary, seconded by Wayne. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Wayne, seconded by Tim to accept the quote of \$20,160.00 from Select Painting & Services to do the following to the floors at the former Eagles: 1.) Repair areas needed where tile is missing 2.) Apply a flexible epoxy to the floor 3.) Apply coat with a decorative chip 4.) Remove loose chips and apply a polyaspartic clear coat over an area of 5,063 square feet at the former Eagles Building. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Tim, seconded by Roy to unfreeze the recreation board bank account. The motion carried.

A trench drain needs to be installed on Saulters Avenue because gravel is going down Saulters Avenue onto private property and into the storm drain. HMT sent plans for the project. A motion was made by Gary, seconded by Tim to accept the plans HMT prepared, purchase the materials necessary, and follow through with the project. The motion carried.

Stan reminded everyone that if Council or a resident has a concern and wants to contact the Solicitor or HMT, it has to go through the Borough Office. Also, the Solicitor or HMT cannot charge the Borough for anything that wasn't approved from the Borough Office. The Borough will not pay for anything that wasn't approved by Council as a whole.

Trick or Treat will be on Saturday, October 30, 2021 from 5:30pm to 7:00pm.

Wayne said Tiny's Do All did a good job cleaning up the property at 200 Piersol Avenue.

New Business:

A motion was made by Bob, seconded by Roy to approve the Bentworth Area Youth Soccer Association to use Richardson Park for practices and games. The motion carried.

Tim is going to check into the Capital Budget Project for furniture and equipment through the Department of General Services to possibly furnish the former Eagles.

Other new business:

Secretary's Report: Kuchar and Associates should have the Borough's annual audit completed by next week.

Animal Control Report: None

Code enforcement Report: Kerry gave his report.

Recreation Board Report: None

Solicitor's Report: None

Mayor's Report: The Mayor questioned the monthly bills the Borough pays to two vendors and said Council needs to look into this.

Committee Reports:

Building & Borough Properties – Stan Glowaski, Chair: Stan said the lights are up at the pavilion and we are looking into lights for the parking lot. He also said a back door at the Borough Building needs repaired.

Technology - Shannon Watson, Chair: None

Streets & Bridges – Bob said the new plow truck is in Ebensburg and we should get delivery of it in three to three and a half months.

Police & Lights - Roy Larimer, Chair: None

Health & Sanitation - Gary Damich, Chair: None

Redevelopment - Wayne Hite, Chair: Wayne met with Bob Paul and HMT and they walked the proposed section of sidewalks to be renovated on Main Street.

Finance & Purchases - Tim Jansante, Chair: None

Other Business:

Bills – Motion to pay made by Gary, seconded by Bob. The motion carried.

Receipts – Motion to accept by Tim, seconded by Wayne. The motion carried.

Motion to Adjourn made by Roy, seconded by Stan. The motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jammy Stamm
Tammy Stamm